

# LINWOOD QUARRY – HALLET COVE & MARINO JOINT WORKING GROUP MEETING NOTES 23 JANUARY 2018

---

**Present:** 15 people attended the meeting (see last page for attendance list)

**Apologies:** Peter Talbot (DSD), David Bagshaw, Fran Southern, Beryl Hall, Prabhu Shankar (EPA), Rodney Kazem (Boral), Ken Turnbull

Agenda Item	Topic of Discussion	Actions
1	<b>Welcomes and Introductions</b>	
	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>• All apologies were made for those that were unable to attend the meeting.</li> </ul>	
2	<b>Review of last meeting – 22<sup>nd</sup> of August 2017</b>	
	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>• Linwood Quarry webpage has been amended with updated personnel</li> <li>• AB advised no signage was put up in the Hallett Cove shopping centre for the community drop-in sessions, a number of advertising channels were used which were successful</li> <li>• AB unable to provide an update on the road access application to Marion Council as it is still with DPTI, but will be able to do so when he knows further information</li> <li>• SR advised has information relating to TEOM, and will cover in relevant section of meeting</li> <li>• SR advised Road Traffic Act has been reviewed re: road closures, however part of the Act is ambiguous and is continuing investigations</li> </ul>	
3	<b>Update on Linwood Quarry</b>	
	<p><b>QUARRY OPERATIONS UPDATE</b></p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>• AB discussed and shared the current market conditions.</li> <li>• AB advised that the site was engaging a contractor to batter the quarry faces on the southern walls over the next 2-3 weeks. Once battered, vegetation and hydro seeding will commence, which should assist with dust management in that area. In the meantime a hydroscopic surfactant will be applied to the area to minimise and control fugitive dust.</li> </ul>	

- AB advised that a new site security fence had been installed along Jervois Terrace/North Street, Marino.
- AB discussed personnel changes within the business, included the departure of Quarry Manager, and SR currently acting as Quarry Manager in the interim.

## **FUTURE PLANS & QUARRY DEVELOPMENT**

- James from Groundwork Plus provided an update on the eastern development application.
- Provided feedback from the community drop-in sessions and what feedback has been considered in the Mining Proposal, including the screening of the site.
- All information received will assist in developing a visual montage which will be available for the community to view at the next drop-in sessions (at this stage to be conducted in April)
- Dust/noise monitoring and modelling will be undertaken to determine what the proposed levels will be in decade's time.
- This included the upcoming exploratory drilling and seed hole blasting which will be conducted in February.
- Discussion around exempt land and the 400m buffer.
- CW queried whether the Mining Proposal would be advertised and available for public comment. MS clarified that there will be a public consultation period, and any submissions made to DPC will be put to Boral to respond to and demonstrate how the mining proposal can be managed effectively. This will be later in 2018.
- Anna B raised concerns with overburden. AB advised a few metres of the overburden had been cut to follow the contour of the natural hill line (North of the tip) as requested by the JWG.
- Discussion around the types of plants to be considered for the continuation of the screening around the south of the quarry. SR advised that he had engaged several suppliers for this works and requested a list of provenance species, of which will be shared with the community at the upcoming drop in sessions.
- BN requested if the vegetation along the southern boundary could follow the radius of the 'exempt land' buffer zone. AB/SR advised that this could be considered, however it will need to be presented to the greater community during the next community drop-in consultation sessions for feedback.

**Boral to advise when the Mining Proposal is available for comment**

**SR to bring a list of species to the next drop in session for review**

**AB/SR to bring visuals to the next community drop-in sessions for feedback.**

<p><b>ENVIRONMENTAL DUST MONITORING UPDATE</b></p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>• SR discussed the TEOM data PM10 &amp; PM2.5 results from October 2017 until December 2017.</li> <li>• SR discussed the days particularly high spikes from the TEOM data and provided information around the amount of dust generated on site and off site, and also weather conditions</li> <li>• SR provided an update on initiatives/trials to be undertaken on site to try and further reduce the impacts on the surrounding community.</li> </ul> <p><b>BLASTING DEVELOPMENTS</b></p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>• SR discussed the air blast and vibration blasting results from August 2017 until January 2018.</li> <li>• Discussion around seed hole blasting in February</li> <li>• Discussion around the current placement of blast monitors. TS requested a monitor be placed at the front of her property.</li> </ul> <p><b>OTHER BUSINESS</b></p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>• NA</li> </ul>	<p><b>SR to contact TS to place monitor at her property for future blasts</b></p>
<p><b>NEXT MEETING</b></p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>• Tuesday 5 June 2018, 3:30pm, Cove Civic Centre</li> </ul>	

**LINWOOD – HALLET COVE & MARINO JOINT WORKING GROUP MEETING**  
**TUESDAY 22 AUGUST 2017 ATTENDANCE RECORD**

<b><u>NAME</u></b>	<b><u>REPRESENTING</u></b>
Andy Baker (AB)	Boral
Scott Retallick (SR)	Boral
Julia Preston (JP)	Boral
James Rowe (JR)	Groundwork Plus
Colin Waterman (CW)	Hallett Cove resident
Bronte Newton (BN)	Hallett Cove resident
Trudy Sibley (TS)	Hallett Cove Resident
Sascha Rettke (SR)	Hallett Cove Resident
Anna Bakuszowski (Anna B)	Hallett Cove Resident
Marina Langer (ML)	Hallett Cove Resident
Michael Picton (MP)	Amanda Rishworth MP Representative
Ian Crossland (IC)	Marion City Council
Tim Gard (TG)	Marion City Council
Mark Stewart (MS)	DSD
Peter Bond (PB)	EPA